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INTERIM OWNER NOTIFICATION NHTSA Recall 23E-048 

 

Dear Dealers and Distributors of United Pacific (part no.31645 & 31646) headlamp 
assemblies: 

 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety 
Act. Eagle Eyes Traffic Industrial Co., Ltd (“EE”) and United Pacific Industries, Inc (“UPI”) 
have decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in certain United 
Pacific (part no.31645 & 31646) headlamp assemblies. Our records indicate that you have 
distributed or installed the identified headlamp. 

 

Reason for Recall 

 
EE and UPI are recalling certain EE UPI aftermarket headlights with model numbers 31645 
and 31646, sold as replacement headlights for Peterbilt 389 vehicles.  
 
The headlights may not have the correct amount of light output, which can reduce 
visibility. As such, these headlights fail to comply with the requirements of Federal Motor 
Vehicle Safety Standard number 108, "Lamp, Reflective Devices, and Associated 
Equipment."  
 
As a result, reduced visibility from insufficiently bright headlights can increase the risk of 
a crash.  

 
What UPI, Inc. & EETI Co., LTD Will Do 
 
EE and UPI are currently awaiting parts to remedy the affected products. EE and UPI 
anticipate parts to be available for replacement headlamp assemblies by December of 
2023.  
 
Once parts are available, EE and UPI will send you a second letter providing instructions 
for you to inform your customers as to how to obtain the replacement headlamp 
assemblies. 

 
What You Should Do 
 
Once you receive this letter, we kindly ask you to transmit a copy of this manufacturer's 
notification to known distributors and retail outlets along the distribution chain within five 
working days from its receipt.   
 
 
 

IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 
 

This is an important Safety Recall. When 
parts become available, the remedy will be 

performed for free. 



Please be advised that it is a violation of Federal law for a dealer to deliver any further new or 
used United Pacific (part no.31645 & 31646) headlamp assemblies until the replacement parts 
are made available.  

If you have any questions regarding this notice or the recall campaign, please contact Kayla 
Duppy at 951-870-8357 or email at kayla@inhouseco.com.  You may also contact us at 
InHouse Co Law Firm at 7700 Irvine Center Dr. Suite 800, Irvine, CA 92618 for any questions 
or concerns. InHouse Co Law Firm has been appointed to assist and manage this recall 
campaign.     
 
Thank you for your cooperation. We are sorry for any inconvenience this may cause you. 
 
 


